Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  5th Budget for the Tentative

FY2011/2012 Budget

August 16, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Tuesday, August 16, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Alan Brock, Lynn Artz, Randy Merritt, and Jerry Moore.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Clerk Brent X. Thurmond.
Chairman Stewart called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m.

This is the 5th workshop regarding the preparation of the Final FY2011/2012 budget to be approved by the Board on September 23, 2011.

During the 4th workshop the estimate of $577,000 was presented as the difference that would have to be adjusted for in order to lower the PST to a rate of 5%.  Currently the budget includes having the PST at 10% with a 500-Kilowatt exemption.  This workshop presents different percentages with and without exemptions.
There was much discussion on lowering the PST as the Board previously approved setting it at 10% and the discussion revolved around lowering it to 5% or 7%.  The Board has received many complaints regarding the amount of taxes that the Board has imposed on citizens this year.  
All of the Constitutional Officers were present and spoke about the impact additional cuts will have on their offices.  If they have to absorb bigger cuts, they will have to look at additional furloughs for staff or laying them off.
The Board reviewed all of the non-mandated expenditures that are currently in the budget and will cut many of the line items out of this year’s budget.  They also discussed not hiring a Planning Director this year, saving rental dollars by relocating some of the Sheriff’s personnel to the Community Center, and Health Insurance increase with the employees absorbing the increase.
The County Attorney will bring a PST Ordinance back at 7% with the removal of the 500-kilowatt exemption.  A Special Board Meeting for Wednesday, August 31, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. with a Public Hearing to consider the proposed Ordinance reducing the PST.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the Chairman adjourned the meeting at 5:53 p.m.

